Walden Woods 

   Board of Directors Meeting                                                                                                                     
January 27, 2010
Present:  Bob Ellis, Marion Farley, David Holness, Warren Johnson, Brian Onessimo,             
                 Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property Management       
Absent:   A. Doll, J. Malave
Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the November 18 and 23, 2009 meetings were approved as circulated.

Financial Report
The annual audit is in progress and we can expect the report in February. Upon acceptance of the draft, final copies will be issued in March.  At that time, the final operating deficit/shortfall for each council will be transferred to close year 2009.
Property Manager Report
Pool Access System-The Property Manager has reviewed some systems with Stanley Security Solutions.  In order to use a card access system, changes would need to be made to the present vinyl gates. The Manager will discuss options with Hazen Fence. A motion was made, seconded and approved to place the item on the agenda for February and to invite the company representative to the meeting.
Meeting House Landscaping Beds-A copy of the proposal by Russo Landscaping was included for the Board’s review.  The expenditure would be about $3000.  The Board voted to take no action until we are satisfied that the Meeting House basement leaks have been stopped.
Capital Improvements-the Property Manager distributed and reviewed the list (attached).
Committee Reports

Environmental
The next meeting is February 13.  
During heavy rains, run off from the development is going into Big Walden Pond. The chairperson has brought the issue to the Town and CWD; concerned that the silt will degrade the water quality.  It will require dredging.

At this time, 2 beavers have been captured.

Buildings and Grounds

No action
Meeting House

Has recently been cleaned.  
At present, the alarm is disengaged due to a balloon, which when it floats down, could set off the motion detectors.  As soon as it comes down, the alarm will be reset.
Welcome

About eight new homeowners/renters have been or will be visited.
Standards

Some applications for satellite dishes have been submitted for approval.
The committee continues to need volunteers.
Social
Tentative Schedule:

February 8-Pasta Night at Zocco’s

March 20-International Dinner.  The committee is in need of flags.  Please let them know if you have any they can borrow.
April 3—Egg Hunt

April 24-Earth Day

May 30-Pool Opening Party

August 22-Summer Social

October 9-Food Drive

December 4-Children’s Holiday Party

December 5-Adult’s Holiday Party

Kite Flying is still being discussed.

Karen Foley has joined the committee.

Communications

The web-site has had 2181 visitors. There has been a 40% increase from last year; many are new visitors.
A meeting was held to discuss the newsletter and several homeowners have volunteered to work on it.  The first issue will be sometime in February and will be published on a random schedule.
Homeowners’ Forum
Susan Atwater of Primrose Lane commented that no matter what system we use for pool access, there will always be ways for someone to circumvent it.
Connie Sidley of Thoreau Circle commented on the leak in the Meeting House basement. She stated that there was a puddle about six feet wide and we need to check it now that the grading has been done. Water is also coming from the terrace into the basement.
Polly Ellis of Morning Glory Court suggested extensions on the downspouts, possibly placing the extensions underground.

Bonnie Farmer of Scarlet Lane suggested that the list of upcoming social events be forwarded to Ruth Johnson of the Welcome Committee to be included in the welcome packets. In regards to the pool, she suggested random checks for non residents at the pool, using paid employees.  The Board would prefer to use volunteers to accomplish this and will take it under consideration.
In addition, she would like the Social Committee to be able to use the dishwasher at the Meeting House. It has not been used in many years and would need to be evaluated.  The Board will pursue. She also suggested that the fireplace be repaired.  It appears that the chain was yanked off and the pilot light is off. That will also be pursued.
Beth Goulet of Last Leaf Circle suggested “dummy” cameras/signs at the pool.

Shivraj Vichare of Last Leaf Circle spoke about a program sponsored by Windsor High students, which will assist senior citizens to be more comfortable when using the internet. Flyer is attached.

Old Business

Rules Revision-was signed by the Secretary and will be sent out to all homeowners.
Brush Hog Work on Walden Meadow-need to get approval from the Town before it can be done because it adds to the degradation of the vernal pond.

New Business
Dam Structure-CWD has verbally agreed to reimburse “up to $30,000” of Conservancy expenses for construction of a deck and pathway. The Board voted to proceed with an engineering/architectural design.
Maintenance Building-the developer plans to build it as planned unless the Board makes revisions.  The present plan is not useful or functional.  Warren Johnson will work with Eli Pecthold to ascertain the revisions he might agree to. Will be placed on next month’s agenda.
Contracts with Russo Landscaping and Elite Property Management-the Board needs to approve both.

Pool Chemicals-Barry Towers suggested that we look into alternatives to chlorine for the pool. The Property Manager will pursue.

Rental Process for CWD-Bob Ellis questioned whether prior approval is necessary.  CWD has already been given approval for 60 units to be rented and needs no further approval.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, February 24 at 7pm, 6:30pm executive session.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

